Meeting of
CLARK COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT -
January 4, 1976

A business meeting of the CLark County Board of Health was held at the Health
Department on Januarny 4, 1976 at 2 PM.

The §ollowing were present: Dn. L. D. Bower, Dr. €. W Spieth, Dr., Robert Robertson,
Mr. William Brummett, Mn. Anthurn Schneitern and Dn. Robert K. McKechnie, Health
Officen. Not present were: Dn. F. S. Horlandern and Mr. Herman Miller. Health Depart-
ment personnel present were: Nosman Labharnt and Dornis Simmons. ’

Minutes of the previous meeting wenre approved as presented.

Fist onden of business was discussion of the hospital's desirne to move the
Health Department out of the hospital proper, 1t was agreed for both boards to
meet at 7:30 PM, Januarny 8ith in Mr. Hessen™ office for an Lnformal discussion
of both sides of the matter.

Dn. McKechnie reponted to the Board that he had fo Let Debra Anderson go because

0f unneliability in neponting forn work. He neported that Rosemary Sparkman resigned
to take othen employment. PLanned testing of clernical applicants was explained

to the boand, who agreed that it was a needed procedure. After considerable dis-
cussion zthe board agreed that hourly wage employees that were working full time

as opposed to temporany summen help should be entitled to holiday pay. The Health
Ofgicer was asked to have the exact wording of such an addition to the personnel -~
policies neady to present at the next board meeting.

Dr. MeKechnie neponted to the board on changes to be made concerning grant programs
within the department. Kent Wells, who has been Immunization Project Repnesentative,
48 being changed to CLinic Administrator 4in the Well Baby Family Planning CLinic.

Dr. McKechnie pointed out to the board the need for them %o establish a policy
concerning the numbern of days pern year that an employee would be allowed to be
out of the department §or workshops and continuing education. After discussion
Dn. Robertson made the foLlowing motion: That empfoyees, at the discretion 04 the
Heatth Officer, be allowed up to five (5] days per year for workshops, ete. Any
more than five (5) would be at the discretion of the Board. Dr. Bower seconded
the motion and it passed unanimously.

There was discussion concerning the bill presented o the health department by

Sam Bradshaw for Legal services in connection with a Law sudi. The County Council
does not appropriate money for Legal services in the health department so0 Dn, Spieth
moved that we hequest the Council to pay the bill. Dr, Robertson seconded the
motion and it cawiied unanimously.

The meeting adjowwmed at 3:30 PM.

Respectfully submitted,
Voot K 1T Tobinio) 1= ~

Robert K. McKechnie, MD, Dinecton



Meeting o4

CLARK COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT
Manch 30, 1976

A dinnen meeting of the CLarnk County Board of Health was held at the Wheel Cafe

in Sellensburg on Marnch 30, 1976 at 6:30 PM.

The following board members were present: Mr. Anthun Schneiter, Mn. WilLiam
Brummett, Dn. F.S.Honlander, Dn.L.D.Bowen, Mr. Hewman Miller, and Dr. Emmett
Spieth. Not present was Drn. Robert Robertson. Health Department personnel
present was Drn. Robent McKechnie, Mr. Nomman Labhant, Mr. Edward Snelling,
Mns. Phyllis Coken and Mns. Carof Deaton.

Minutes of the previous meeting were approved as presented.

Dr. McKechnie began the meeting with a brief explanation of the Law negarding what
department neconds are considenred public necornds and what reconds are not public.
Any necornds kept by the department that are not required by Law to be kept are
not public neconds. Example: Binth and death recornds arne not required fo be

kept Locally, only by the State, s0 they are not consdidered public reconrds at

the Local Level only a hecord of convenience. Since we do not have a Local
orndinance on inspection of §ood establLishments such inspection heports are not
considened public reconds and do not have to be neleased on request.

A confidentiality Statement to be added to the department policies was read by
Nonman Labhant. Copy of statement is attached. After discussion Dr. Spieth
moved and Dn. Bower seconded a motion to add the Congidentiality Statement to
the Department policies. The motion cawried.

Kent Wells neponted on the CLinic operation and planned changes in the operation.

Attached is copy of proposed changes in name, eligilibility criteria, fee schedule

and congidentiality policy, each Ltem being voted on separately by the Board.

A. Name change to Clark County Health Department CLinics, motion made by Herman
MilLer, seconded by William Brummett, motion carried.

B. ElLigibility criteria, motion made by Dn. Emmett Spieth, seconded by Dn. L.D.
Bower, motion carvied.

C. Fee Scﬁedu!_e, motion made by WilLiam Brummett, seconded by Dr. Bower, motion
cavied.

D. Confidentiality Policy, motion made by William Brummett, seconded by Dn.
Horlander, motion carviied.

The Board felt that a statement of purpose to the effect that all clinics are
preventative in naturne, not theatment, should go on recond. Mr. Miller made the
moition, Dn. Spieth seconded and the motion carnried.

Kent Wells spoke further on the operation of the clinic, new personnel added and
the expansion of clinic houns.

Dn.McKechnie explained the new state Law that will be in effect this fall requirning
the immunization of school children against all diseases except mumps. According

to the Law, nesponsibility nests with the Health Department to make such immunizations
available. He spoke of plans to meet with school representatives to work out a

plan fon such immunizations. The Board was asked to give some thought to whether

on not the Health Department should keep complete immunization necords on all

school children.
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Phytlis Coken, Nunsing Supervison, gave a neport on the plans for a Home Health
Senvice, nesume of which is attached. Services would be provided on a fee basis
paid by the individual, Medicare, VA, etc, and in time would become self-supporting.
Money would be needed to initiate the progham until such time that it would become
self-supponting. Possibilities of grants orn other monies available are being
exploned. Dn. McKechnie explained that the State Board is pushing forn these
senvices. The question of Liability was brought up and Mr. Miller explained

that a new Law had been passed by the state in which any agency acting in a

state capacity would be covered under state Liability. The objectives as
attached, wene neviewed. Plans are to begin on a small scale and expand as

the demand warvriants expansion. The motion fo approve the administraton was
made by Mr. Brummett and seconded by Dn. Bower, the motion carrnied. The motion
to approve the objectives was made by Dn. Hornlander and seconded by Dn. Bower,
the motion caied.

1t was agneed that in the future any new program ideas would be brought to the
board fon approval before any new program planning 4is Ainitiated.

Ondinance 2-1976, which is an ordianance for fee charging by the CLinics, was
explained. Fees changed will go back to the fund for which charged. Dr. Horlander
made the motion for approval and Dn. Bower seconded, the motion carrnied.

Ed Snelling, sanitarian, Lead a Lengthy discussion regarding private sewage

disposal system systems and the probLems comnected with them. He neponted

that suwvey equipment is now being used by the department to insure propen o~
installation. Present nequirements are Lot size of 40,000 8q. §£. and a k4
minumum 0§ 300 §£. up to 1000 §t. of Laterals depending on 80il conditions.
There was discussion on the need to consider outlawing private septic systems
in Jedfersonville Township, going to a minumum of 5 actes in Silver Creek and
Charlestown Townships and a minimum of 10 acres elsewhere in the county. Some
counties in the state now have a 10 acre minimum for sepiic systems. There
was considerable discussion concerning the need for a representative of zthe
Health Department being on the Zoning Board.

There was considerable discussion again on the pros and cons of the health
department being moved out of the hospital. 1t was felt that better service

from the health officer could be obtained if the health department were Located
Ain the hospital complex nathen than in the ofd TUS building as has been
suggested, Tt was-neitenated that acconding to the HiLL Buiton bill the hospital
A8 nequined to provide space forn the healith department.

The next board meeting was scheduled for Wednesday, June 30th, forn review of
the proposed budget gon 1977.

The meeting adjowwed at 10:30 PM.
Respectfully submitied,

Wolooit X 111Kl 1S-

Robert K. McKechnie, MD. Directon



Meeting of
CLARK COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT
June 30, 1976

A dinnen meeting of the CLark County Board of Health was held at the Wheel
Cage on June 30, 1976 at 6:30 P.M.

ALL members of the Board were present except Dn.F.S.Horlanden, Health Depart-
ment personnel present were Nowman Labhart and Donis Simmons.

Motion to approve minutes as presented was made by Herman Miller, seconded by
Wieliam Brummett, motion was passed.

Mr. Labhant nead a Letten grom Benedict Hesen, Hospital Administratorn, stating
that estimated cost forn space and services nendered by the hospital to the
Health Deparntment forn the year 1976 would be $7,320.12 and suggested that the
department include such costs in thein budget planning. There was discussion
0f the hospital's continued pressure to move the health department out of the
hospital proper. At a combined hospital and health board meeting 4in January
the hospital boarnd agreed to meet with County Commissionerns to discuss the
situation. Since we have not been notigied that such a meeting fook place

Mri. Millen made the motion that a Letten be sent to the hospital stating

that until such time that they meet with the Council and Commissionerns we
could not include the hospital request in the budget. Mr. Baummett seconded and
the motion canied. Dn. McKechnie neponted that Dn. Helen Scheibner, State
Board of Health, had informed him there were federal grant monies available
gon the construction of Health facilities. It was agreed to explone this
possibility.

Dr. McKechnie gave a brief nepont on the status of the proposed swine glu
Ammunization program. Due to the uncertainty of the assumpiion of Liability
gorn those administering the vaccine the Boand was hesitant fo pursue the
progham. Dn. Robertson made a motion advising against the program until
such time as Liability coverage was provided. Dr. Spieth seconded the motfion
and the motion carnried.

Various Rocal building problems were discussed. The closing and boarding up
0f Yorkshine Apartments was neponted along with the gact that several other
complexes are fast deterionating - partly due to thenre being no inspection
and the orniginal work was below standard. This points up the need for a
county building inspection progrnam. Veterans Administrnation has informed
the department that a fee is permitted for making septic system inspections
gorn VA Loans. 1t was necommended that this possibility be explored. There
was discussion of the Couwrien Journals effonts to have access to restaurant
Ainspection neponts. The Board. agreed that they were not public records since
there is no ondinance nequinring inspections. The Courier-Jowwnal is to be
informed of this decision.

Mi. Labhant neponted on the Home Health Grants that are being applied gonr.
Fedenal Grants nequine that such an agency has an advisory board. The attached
List of advisorny board membens was presented. Dn. Robertson made the motion

to approve the advisorny board, Drn. Spieth seconded and the motion carried.
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The attfached adjusted CLinic Fee System was explained by Mi. Labharnt. Dn.
Bower made the mofion to approve the new schedule, Mr. Brummett seconded,
and the motion carnied. The proposed extension of Well Child Services o
the nornthern part of the county was discussed.

The annual neport forn 1975 was handed out and the few changes in format
explained.

Severnal new proposed ordinances were presented. Orndinances §or Building
Inspections, Solid Waste, and Wells and Pumps were approved for presenting
Zo the Council. The otherswere tabled fon the present.

The proposed budget §orn 1977 was presented and discussed. The total proposed
budget was $448,670.92 with $168,254.57 in grants and $280,416.35 in tax
monies. Some nequestsforn new employees forn new programs wene cut. Fuwniture
nequest was also cut, making the fotal cut by the Health Board amount to
$74,256.39. The nest of the budget as presented were approved. A new copy
04 the proposed budget with the above defetions will be presented to the
Council gon comsdideration. The proposed budget includes $168,254.57 4in
ghants, $206,159.96 in tax monies §orn a total budget of $374,414.53.

The meeting adjowwed at 11 P.M.
Respectfully submitied,
Yoot Kol Ty 0>

Robent K. McKechnie, MD.Director



Meeting o4 ' -
CLARK COUNTY BOARD ~ OFF HEALTH

October 28, 1976

Acdinnern meeting of the Clark County Board of Health was held at the Wheel Cafe
on October 28, 1976 at 6:30 PM.. . ..

Present were: William Brummett, Herman MilLer, Dn, Emmett Spieth, Dn. L. D. Bowen,
Arthun Schneitern, Dn. Robert McKechnie and Nowman Labhart. Noi present were:
Dn:. Robert Robertson and Dn. F. S. Horlander.

Motion to approve minutés as presented was made by Mr. Brummett and seconded by
Drn. Bower. The motion passed.

Dr. McKechnie explained to the boand about the thansfer of two employees to

new positions within the department. Beulah Dyson, Sickle Cell Counselor, and
Geongeanna Conley, CLinic Coondinaton, ane both trnansferring from those positions

to the Home Health Services as Nunsing Supervisorn and Secretary-bookkeeper.

M. Labhart explained that the Home Health Services Grant had been approved in

the amount of $67,000.00 nather than the $62,000.00 requested. The increased

amount was to cover the senvices of a CPA since one 48 nrequired when federal money

48 dnvolved. He explained that the grant was a one time deal for a 17 month period, &
by which time the program should be self-sustaining. There was some discussion of -
the Advisony Board for the Home Health Services.

Personnel policies were discussed concerning required changes to meet Federal

negulations. There was consdiderable discussion concerning matewnity Leave.
1t was agreed that Mi. Labhart and Mr. Miller would meetiand redo the personnel

policies to be submitted at the next board meeting.

Herman Miller made the motion and Mn. Brummett seconded, that M. Schneiter and
Dr. Spieth be reappointed to the board for another four year term. The motion carried.

M. Labhart explained to the board the nequest for additional appropriation in the
amount of $10, 499.17 was necessary for additional monies for starting the Home
Health Services and to make adjustment on the salary of one of the CLinic nurses.
The meeting was adjowwned.
Rogpectfully submitted,

K. 11 Hocknic, inss.

Robent K. McKechnie, MD, Director
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